
 
Glandorf Little Flower Girls Club  

is hosting the movie: 
 
  

The 13th Day 

October 13th 1917, Fatima, Portugal 

Friday June 19th, 2015 @ 7:00 PM 

Doors open @ 6:30 PM 

St. John’s Fellowship Hall (cafeteria -Air-conditioned) 

Free Will Donation 

Popcorn available by donation 

Bring your own drinks 
This film is not rated. 

 

FACT: Over 70,000 witnesses watched the sun spinning in the 
sky before plummeting towards the earth, in an extraordinary 
prophesized event, which became known as ‘The Miracle of the 
Sun’. 

 
In a world torn apart by persecution, war and oppression, 3 children 
were chosen to offer a message of hope to the world. 
Based on the memoirs of the oldest Seer, Lucia Santos, and many 

thousands of independent eye-witness accounts, The 13th Day dramatizes the TRUE story of 
three young shepherds who experienced six interactive apparitions with a “Lady from 
Heaven” between May and October 1917, which culminated into the final prophesized 
Miracle. 
Abducted from their homes, thrown into prison and interrogated under the threat of death in 
the government’s attempt to silence them, the children remained true to their story. 
The lady, who later revealed herself to be the Blessed Mary, gave a SECRET to the children 
told in three parts, from a harrowing vision of hell, to prophetic warnings of future events 
including the advent and timing of the Second World War, the spread of communism, and the 
assassination of the Pope. 
All three Seers have since died. Two of them have been beatified. 
Stylistically beautiful and technically innovative, writer-directors Ian & Dominic Higgins use 
state-of-the-art digital effects to create stunning images of the visions and the final miracle 

that have never before been fully realized on screen. 
Shot on location in Portugal and in the UK, 13th Day Films worked with a cast of over 250 to 
re-create the scenes of the 70,000 strong crowds, and 3 Portuguese children play the iconic 
roles of the Seers. 
Witness the greatest miracle of the 20th Century, and experience the incredible, emotionally-
charged and often harrowing world of three young children whose choice to remain loyal to 
their beliefs, even in the face of death, would inspire thousands.  

 

 



The parishioners of St John’s are cordially invited  

to attend a celebration for 

Br. Jerry Schulte, C.PP.S. 

as he celebrates his 60 years 

of ministry & service 

as a Brother of the 

Missionaries of the Precious Blood 

Mass in Thanksgiving 

on Sunday, August 2, 10:30AM 

109 N. Main St. 

St. John’s, Glandorf, Ohio 

Reception will follow  

at the Ottawa K. of C. Hall 

10759 County Road H, Ottawa, Ohio. 

Please RSVP for the meal count  

to 419-538-6928 or email  stjohns@bright.net 

Next week you will be able to fill out a form in the church pews and 

drop it in the collection basket. 

 

“Always be happy  

and everything will go  

along better!” 

 

St Gaspar del Bufalo 

 
 

 

SUNDAY, JUNE 14, 2015  

      MASS INTENTIONS/SCHEDULE               

MONDAY, June 15 

8:00 AM  L/D Kenny Meyer Family, Fr. Tony, Fr. Rick, Br. Jerry & C.PP.S. 200
th

 Anniversary, Deacon Don 

TUESDAY, June 16 

8:00 AM Edna Lauer, Paul Stechschulte, Cletus, Gertrud & Mildred Stechschulte 

WEDNESDAY, June 17    

8:00 AM L/D Ott Schnipke Family, Fred Schroeder (AN) 

7:00-8:00 Eucharistic Adoration in Church 

THURSDAY, June 18 

8:00 AM Mary Nartker (AN), Mass in Thanksgiving Karl & Pat Fuerst 55
th

 Wedding Anniversary                 

FRIDAY, June 19   St. Romuald 

8:00 AM Poor Souls  

6:00 PM Wedding Rehearsal – Sharon Meyer 

SATURDAY, June 20 

8:00 AM For the Parish, Fr. Tony, Fr. Rick, Br. Jerry & C.PP. S. 200
th 

 Anniversary, Deacon Don 

1:00 PM Nuptial Mass – Riepenhoff/Biehle 

4:30 PM L/D Linus Gerdeman Family, L/D Amos Niese Family, L/D Victor & Louise Schmenk Family, L/D Kaufman/Recker  

              Family, Andrew Schroeder, L/D Quinn/Deters Family, L/D Jerome & Alma Schmitz Family, L/D Clarence Kohls Fam.,  

              L/D Joe & Lauretta Uphaus Family 

SUNDAY, JUNE 21  Father’s Day                           

  8:00 AM  L/D Harry & Odelia Nienberg Family, Elizabeth Black  

10:30 AM  Tom Balbaugh, L/D Mary & Edwin Birkemeier Family, Floyd Meyer, L/D Junilla & Virgil Karhoff Family,  

                  L/D Mel Nienberg Family,  Denny Nienberg, Omer Recker, Rita Wannemacher 

 5:00 PM  Rosary & Benediction 

mailto:stjohns@bright.net


                  

The reign of God is being planted now.  How is it taking root in you? Trust that you can make a difference by nurturing God’s 

life in you.  (Mark 4:26-34) 

 

For our Church that we may become strong and fruitful as we strive to further God’s reign, we pray.  

 

READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY (JUNE 21
st
)  Jb. 38:1, 8-11;          2 Cor.  5:14-17;                           Mk. 4:35-41 

 

    SUNDAY, JUNE 14, 2015  

 

Jesus tells us today, “To what shall we compare the kingdom of God, or what parable can we use for it? It is 

like a mustard seed that, when it is sown in the ground, is the smallest of all the seeds on the earth. But 

once it is sown, it springs up and becomes the largest of plants and puts forth large branches, so that the 

birds of the sky can dwell in its shade.” We may think that the word of God is small but when people 

believe in God’s word and then sow God’s word by spreading it to others, then the word of God becomes a big deal. You and I are 

sowers of God’s word and God’s word can help people grow in marvelous ways. We have to allow God to help us help others. We 

can’t help others fully but God can help others fully. God’s word gives direction. You and I can’t always be present to give direction. 

God’s word is effective and sharper than any two edged sword. God’s word cuts to the heart and will not return to God void.  So sow 

God’s word and see your life and other people’s lives change for the better. God bless you all. Fr. Tony 

Glandorf St. John's Capital Campaign Update: (6/1/2015) - "Sharing Our Faith, Preserving Our Heritage, Securing 
Our Future" Thank you for Sharing your Time, Talents, & Treasure!  

Goal: $1,600,000    Pledged: $190,687    Paid: $97,812 If you didn’t receive a “ST JOHN’S CAPITAL 

CAMPAIGN” kickoff packet in the mail please contact the rectory. Stock can also be donated to the “CAPITAL 
CAMPAIGN” You can contact the rectory to get the stock donation forms. You can pick up at the rectory or have forms 

emailed to you.  

 

WEEKDAY SERVERS: Mon. 8:00 AM: Adam Hageman, Sydney Kleman, Alyson Warnimont; Tue. 8:00 AM: Genevieve Bennett, 

Kendra Miller, Caitlyn Evans, Emilee Horstman; Wed. 8:00AM: Dylan & Austin Birkemeier, Owen Kidd, Carter Lammers; Thu. 

8:00AM:  Jack Dalrymple, Jeramy Hermiller, Cody & Rodney Meyer; Fri.8:00AM Abby Hadding, Kayla Brickner, Hailey Morman, 

Lauryn Bockrath; Sat. 8:00AM: Averi Kaufman, Ella Okuley, Elyse Schroeder, Abby Warnecke;. New 6
th

 grade servers’ schedules 

were emailed.    If you didn’t receive your schedule please contact the rectory.  

 

SUNDAY SERVERS: Sat. 4:30 PM: Jaden & Madalyn Lehman, Amber & Brittany Herman; Sun.8:00 AM: Grant Hovest, Brayden 

Buckland, Brandon Schroeder, Ethan Butler; 10:30 AM: Kelsey Cantrell,  Robin Maas, Danielle & Elissa Ellerbrock. 

 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS                           LECTORS 

Doug Deitering        Kelly Schmitz      

Diane Deitering  Kathy Schmitz       .                         

Deb Leopold    Br. Jerry 

Jeanne Schram          Deb Schroeder        .                              

Julie Grismore       Tim Hansen                  

Jane Moening, Dennis Burgei                      Jay Rump 

The Meadows of Ottawa:  Karen Parker & Alice Diemer 

 

GIFT BEARERS: Sat. 4:30PM: Scott & Suzanne Ketner Family; Sun. 8:00AM: Greg & Alice Borgelt Family; Sun. 10:30AM: Jr. & 

Sarah Kreinbrink Family. 

 

JUNE USHERS: Sat.4:30PM: Roger Koch & Dave Schmitz; Sun.8:00AM: Jane & Henry Kaufman; 10:30AM: Jerry Recker & Al 

Hueve  

 

Videographer –Sat. 4:30PM: Austin Horstman        videograph schedules were e-mailed to all. Please check your e-mails. Thanks 

 

ROSARY NEXT SUNDAY:   Tim & Mer Lehman           

           

COUNTERS NEXT SUNDAY: 3- new schedule starts - different counters 

 
June Funeral Rosary leaders:  Eulitta Spangler, Helen & Leon Meyer, Rose Ann & Ken Kaufman, Bob & Jane Hanneman, Virgil & 

Mary Lou Rieman.  

From the 

desk of 

Fr. Tony 
 



 

PARISH CENTER:  Thank you to the Glandorf Fireladies for cleaning the trophy case, windows, blinds, blackboards, paneling in 

the rooms on the main hallway and the kitchen cabinets. It smells soooo good! Thank you all for your time and talents.  St. John’s 

appreciates your help! God bless you! 

 

Adult Faith Information 

 

Jeanette Schroeder - Coordinator  

Diana Meyer, Jeanne Schram, DeVon Dunlap, Marlene Kleman, Deacon Don and Elaine Inkrott 

 

“The Fortnight for Freedom: Freedom to Bear Witness will take place from June 21 to July 4, 2015, a time when our liturgical 

calendar celebrates a series of great martyrs who remained faithful in the face of persecution by political power—St. Thomas More 

and St. John Fisher, St. John the Baptist, SS. Peter and Paul, and the First Martyrs of the Church of Rome. The theme of this year's 

Fortnight will focus on the "freedom to bear witness" to the truth of the Gospel.”-United States Conference of Catholic Bishops 

 

At St. John’s Parish we will have a Fortnight for Freedom HOLY HOUR on WEDNESDAY, JUNE 24 from 7:00 - 8:00 pm.  We 

will have Eucharistic Adoration and prayers for our Nation.  We will conclude with Benediction. 

 

During the Fortnight the intentions of our daily morning rosary in church will be for Religious Freedom and the defense of 

Marriage.  

  
“Let us grasp with love those crosses which are indispensable in our present life“         St. Gaspar del Bufalo 
 

 Thank you to Br. Jerry, Fr. Rick & Fr. Tony for their dedicated 

service to our St. John’s parish family as Missionaries of the 

Precious Blood. We would like to thank 

those who made the day possible: The Adult 

Faith Committee, the Parish Council & 

Finance Community, CPPS companions, TMIY gentlemen, the play actors, Men’s Society, Parish Staff, the cake 

bakers & cutters, the kitchen helpers,  high school & junior high table servers, the set-up and clean-up crews, the 

dinner music by Charlie Doepker and photography by Nancy Kline. We would especially like to thank all the 

visiting priests and guests who came to celebrate the 200
th

 Anniversary of the Missionaries of the Precious Blood.  

St. Gaspar, help St. John’s Parish to continue to serve along-side of the Missionaries of the Precious Blood 

Community and in the Most Precious Blood of Jesus, we Pray!  

 

Congratulations on the 

25th Anniversary 
of Your Ordination to the Priesthood 

Missionaries of the Precious Blood 
 

Fr. Ken Schnipke, C.PP.S. 
 

June 16, 1990 
Here at St. John’s, Glandorf 

 
Fr. Ken, thank you for your loving service to the Church. May God bless you abundantly in 

your priestly ministry! 
 

 
June is the month of the “Sacred Heart of Jesus” 

 
BANNS: II Stacey Dickman of this parish, daughter of Karen and the late Ronald Dickman and Andrew Lefeld of St.  

                    Henry parish, St. Henry, son of Mark & Theresa Lefeld 

              III Ann Riepenhoff of this parish, daughter of Alvin & Judy Riepenhoff and Andrew Biehle of St. Joe’s, Ida MI 

                    Son of Gregg and Patricia Gentil and Lewis Biehle 

 

GOD BLESS THE NEWLY WEDDED: Mr. & Mrs. Tyler (Brooke Kaufman) Leatherman 

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW PARISH FAMILY: Blake & Andrea (Ellerbrock) Walker.  
 



HOME TO GOD: Please remember in your Masses and prayers the souls of Omer Recker, Liz Black & Rita 

Wannemacher.  Our sincere sympathy is extended to  Marvin & Larry Recker on the death of their loving father, Omer 

and to Amy, Crystal & Brady Black on the death of their loved one, Liz and to Diane Nienberg on the death of her loving 

Mother, Rita.      

 

TO CELEBRATE THE 200TH ANNIVERSARY of the Missionaries of the Precious Blood, Fr. Rick Friebel, CPPS is inviting 

you to join him Wednesday, July 15th, on a one day bus pilgrimage to the Sorrowful Mother Shrine, Bellevue, OH. Your luxury bus 

will depart from SPPS parking lot at 8am and return around 6pm.  The day will include the Sacrament of Reconciliation, Mass, 

spiritual talk, and devotions. Lunch is provided. Cost $40 each.  For reservations, call SPP rectory at 419-523-5216 by July 1st. 

 

Grade School CCD Information 
COORDINATOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION- Diane Utrup 

Contact me at stjohnsreled@bright.net or in the Religious Ed Office 419-538-6335 on Tuesdays or Thursdays through the 

summer months. 

 

High School CCD Information 
Message from DeVon Dunlap Coordinator of High School CCD: I will not be in the office on Thursdays and Fridays.  If you have 

any questions or need to get a hold of me, please call the HS CCD office at 419-538-6897 or e-mail. stjohnshsccd@bright.net Thanks! 

 

June 17, Eucharistic Adoration will be 7-8:00pm on Wednesdays in the Church.  All are welcome to come and adore Jesus in the 

Blessed Sacrament which will be exposed on the altar.  During the month of July, Eucharistic Adoration will be held outside in the 

Marian Shrine (weather permitting). 

 

Message from Colleen Halker Youth Director  

Y.E.S. – Youth Elect Service – June 18-20 

 

DEREK MAAG - Youth President  TAYLOR WEHRI - President-Elect 

 

DID YOU KNOW? Patricia Ellerbrock will celebrate her 83
rd

  birthday today Sun., June 14
th

; Dorothy Hovest will celebrate 84
th
 

birthday on Thurs., June 18
th

 and Bernice Unterbrink will celebrate her 81
st
 birthday on Mon., June 22

nd
.  HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

PATRICIA, DOROTHY & BERNICE! 

  

SENIOR CITIZEN DAY: WE OWE A BIG “THANK YOU” to Gayle Duling and her Altar Rosary Society Officers, the Men’s 

Society, Fr. Tony, Fr. Rick, & Br. Jerry, the ministers, The Meadows of Ottawa for preparing and donating the delicious meal, the 

ladies who helped, and the young girls & guys who waited tables.  Thank you for making the day very special for our Senior Citizens.  

We graciously thank our Senior Citizens for all their time, talent, treasurer and prayers they offer to our St. John’s Parish Family. Your 

efforts do not go unnoticed.  May God bless all of you!  

 

Minutes for Parish Council Meeting (May 4, 2015) 

1. The new youth members, Zach Morman and Amber Ellerbrock, were welcomed to the council, and the outgoing youth, Ben 

Deitering and Anna Bellman, will be thanked for their service. 2. We listened to comments made since the campaign began.  Some 

parishioners asked if donations of stock were possible.   Jerry Hanneman will check with the diocese on how stock donations are to be 

handled.  Others would like to donate to a specific project.  Council agreed that is fine with the understanding that projects deemed 

necessary will be completed first.  There are extra packets in the back of church.  It is being mentioned in the bulletin that if any 

parishioner did not receive their packet, they can contact the parish.  3. Eucharistic Day is set for June 7, 2015.  The council members 

will help with setting up, serving drinks at the meal and cleaning up afterwards.  4. We were asked about the possibility of getting an 

icemaker in the kitchen.  We decided not proceed at this point since we’re not certain it would get used regularly enough to be 

feasible.  5.  It has been 6 months since the last time the church carpet was cleaned.   We have a quote of $495 to clean the sides, back, 

front and middle aisle ways.  Dale Warnecke made a motion to have the work done.  Jan Schroeder seconded the motion. The motion 

was approved. 6. The idea of having a handicap button installed at the North-East door, by the ramps, was suggested.  There are two 

places we can ask for more information.  Jerry Hanneman will check into this.   7. The chimney on the Parish Center will be inspected 

to see what should be done to prevent future problems.  The storm drains will also need to be fixed soon.  8. The renters will be in the 

rental house through June. There are possible future renters that are interested. 9. At the cemetery, new grass will be planted where 

soil was added, a few old trees will be trimmed out, and new trees planted. The paths will be blacktopped as well.  A Blessed Virgin 

Mary statue is being made and donated but may not be ready for another year. Respectfully submitted, Chris Hoehn 

 

 

JUNE GRANDorf Drawing (two chances each month to win $500) along with Coffee & Donuts will be today, 

Sun., June, 14, after the 8:00 & 10:30 Masses in the fellowship hall in the parish center. Next drawing Sunday, July 12. 

 

If you know of anyone who cannot attend Mass on Sundays and would like communion brought to them please call the rectory.  

mailto:stjohnsreled@bright.net
mailto:stjohnshsccd@bright.net


 

2015 VBS Group picture in St. John’s Hall 

 

 

 

I would like to thank Barb Duling and her VBS committee for doing a 

fantastic job organizing our St. John’s Vacation Bible School for our 

kids here at St. John’s. Please continue to "Conquer Challenges with 

God's Almighty Power!"  Fr. Tony 

 

More pics will be posted soon.  

  

 

 

FERVORINO The “troubled and abandoned” children in our world are “sheep without a shepherd.” Jesus asks our “hearts be moved 

to pity for these children” and reminds us. Without cost you received, without cost you must give. Go to the lost sheep.”  
 
 

The Missionaries of the Precious Blood, who celebrate 200 years as a religious congregation this year, were founded by St. 

Gaspar del Bufalo in Italy in 1815.  Saint Gaspar was often very hard on himself, but was quite compassionate and gentle with others.  

When a student was becoming discouraged over his lack of spiritual progress, Gaspar wrote:  “…sometimes we have to say to 

ourselves, ‘I just do not have the legs for doing it…I shall move along slowly’.”  In another letter he writes, quoting Philippians 1:6: 

“…be courageous, for ‘he who began a good work in you will bring it to completion’.”  He also would counsel:  “In certain cases, if 

one were to seek to achieve the optimum, then one would not achieve even the good.’  In other words, demanding perfection of others 

or of ourselves may prevent us from achieving the good.  O Lord, as we do your work this week, help us not to let the perfect get in 

the way of the good! 

 

MONDAY,  JUNE 15, CLC  PICNIC BY THE POND 6:30 P.M. Potluck Picnic 6:30 P.M. by the Pond, Deb Evers, 10615 Rd. I-

9.  Please bring covered dish large enough for everyone to share.  

 

Glandorf Blood Mobile in honor of the Missionaries of the Precious Blood Thu., June 18, 12pm – 6pm at the Glandorf Rod and 

Gun. To schedule an appointment please call 419-523-4810. 

 

In honor of Father's Day weekend next week, the Knights of Columbus will place Family Prayer cards in the back of church for you 

and your family to enjoy. Please take one and enjoy a blessed weekend! 

  

Ireland trip pilgrimage to our Lady of Knock, Dublin and Tipperary. Don’t be left out!!  206 tours are taking reservations 

now.  Please go to the website to reserve your spot.  www.pilgrimages.com/frfortman 

  
ATTENTION ALL SERVERS: this year’s 5

th
 grade though senior graduates!  We would like to thank you for serving at Holy 

Masses!  This year instead of a servers’ picnic Fr. Mark, Fr. Matt & Fr. Tony are inviting you on a free trip to watch a Toledo Mud 

Hens baseball game on August 3
rd

.  Grade school servers’ forms were passed out in CCD and the high school received forms 

through e-mail. Please check your e-mails. ** Please return form and $10 deposit in envelope marked Mud Hens Game in the 

collection, or in the mail slot of the rectory garage by July 1
st
. Parents, you can attend also at your own cost. Please include $16 each 

with registration. 

 

JULY ISSUE OF THE MAGNIFICAT is now available at the Mustard Seed. 

 

C.L. OF C. CEDAR POINT DAY – August 1. Tickets are $40. $10 all you can drink wristbands are available. This day is for the 

public - anyone who wishes to go please call Alice Diemer 419-538-6616 by July 1 for tickets 

 

This year, we (St. John's Church) are going to have a booth in the Merchants' Building at the Putnam County Fair.  The booth 

is sponsored by St. John’s Adult Faith.  The Fair runs from June 22-27 and the Merchants' Building is open from 10AM to 

10PM.  Please stop in and see us.   Rumor has it that Pope Francis will also be coming to our booth.  

 

Greetings from the Sorrowful Mother Shrine, Bellevue, Bishop Thomas is scheduled to celebrate Mass at the Sorrowful Mother 

Shrine on Tue., Sept 8, 11:00am in honor of our bicentennial and 165th anniversary of the Shrine.   I am inviting Glandorf   St. John’s 

parish to attend. Please mark your calendars!  Fr. Scott  

 

There is information about 5th & 6
th

 grade CYO Glandorf Volleyball in the back of church.   If you have any questions 
please call Stacey Bennett 419-538-6284 or Shana Schnipke-Duling 419-615-8988. 
 

http://www.pilgrimages.com/frfortman


 

Putnam County Catholic Young Adults: Come join us every other Monday night at 7:30pm as we seek to grow deeper into our 

faith.  Our next few dates include June 22, July 6,  July 20.  (Men's & Women's Group will be June 15 & July 13). *June 22 we will 

meet at St. John's in Glandorf for a Church tour, beginning promptly at 7:30.  All other dates we will be gathering at Adam 

Schroeder's house: 6105 Rd. 12 Ottawa. Hope to see you there!  Contacts: Neil: 419.302.4959 Brooke: 419-233-

4312 brookemariecassidy@gmail.com 

  

Hours for The Mustard Seed: Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday open 9 to 5.  Wednesday  12 to 8. Saturday 8 to 1.    419-538-7220 or 

419-890-6497.  

 

REDISCOVER YOUR MISSION: The Cursillo Movement, Diocese of Toledo, invites you to a day with Dr. John Wood 

on  Saturday, June 27, 9 AM – 3 PM at St. Wendelin Parish Center, 323 N. Wood St., Fostoria. Continental Breakfast and socializing 

at 8:30 AM.  “5 Steps to Winning the War Within”   and “Saints-in-the-Making University” will be the presentations, 

complemented with music by guests Simply RC  and discussion.   Bring a brown bag lunch.  Soups and beverages will be provided.  A 

free-will offering will be taken to cover expenses.  Questions?  Call Dale and Karen Fair, 419-339-1516 (Lima). 

 

Pilgrim Virgin Statue of Our Lady of Fatima - Marie Strauer is in charge of the Pilgrim Virgin Statue, please call 419-538-6930 to 

reserve a week to have Our Lady come to your home.   

 

The Missionaries of the Precious Blood invite you to celebrate their bicentennial with them at a public event on Saturday, 

AUGUST 15, 2015. The Precious Blood Bicentennial will be held at St. Charles Center, 2860 US 127, Celina, Ohio, the Missionaries’ 

motherhouse. The event will include a 1 p.m. presentation celebrating the C.PP.S. Missionary Spirit in the St. Charles auditorium; an 

outdoor Vigil Mass at 4:30 p.m. on St. Charles’ spacious front lawn; and a picnic dinner at 6 p.m. All are invited to the celebration, 

which is free and open to the public, but free tickets are required for the meal. Registration forms are available in the racks back in 

church or  at cpps-preciousblood.org or preciousbloodspirituality.org.* 

 

St. Anthony of Padua School in Columbus Grove has a teaching position  available for the 2015-16 school year for Grade 6. 

Applicants should send their resume, application, copy of transcripts and teaching certificate to Jan Schimmoeller at 520 W. Sycamore 

Street Columbus Grove, OH 45830 or email her at schimmj@sa.noacsc.org  The application can be found on the school website: 

stanthonyschool.info 

 

4th annual Steeple Chase Bike Tour in St. Henry, Ohio on Sat., July 4th, at 8:00am.  The bike ride of 15, 20 or 30 miles will take 

you through the Land of the Cross Tipped Churches, featuring the St. Henry Cluster Churches.  For a registration form and more 

information, visit the web site at www.sthenrybank.com, under community, upcoming events.  Preregistration deadline is Monday, 

June 22. Registration also day of the tour at 7:00am. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 

Adults $8,980.00     Loose $513.00      Children $183.95     Total: $9,676.95 

 

Heartbeat supplies needed: Baby Wash, Baby Lotion, Baby Wipes, and Newborn Diapers  & Soy based formula (Parent’s Choice 

from Wal-Mart is well tolerated by most babies and half the cost). Heartbeat box is located in south vestibule of church.  

 

 Please help support the area food pantry by placing non-perishable food items in the box in the north vestibule of church.    

Thank you 

Thanks for sharing your treasure, time, & talent with your St. John’s parish family! We are most grateful! 

 

St. John the Baptist 
Catholic Church 

GLANDORF, OHIO 
St. George Deanery 

Missionaries of the Precious Blood 

REV. TONY FORTMAN, C.PP.S. 

Pastor 

FR. RICK FRIEBEL, C.PP.S. 

Parochial Vicar 

BR. JERRY SCHULTE, C.PP.S.   

Senior Pastoral Minister 

DEACON DONALD INKROTT  

***   ***   ***   *** 

JERRY HANNEMAN 

Business Manager 

tel:419.302.4959
tel:419-233-4312
tel:419-233-4312
mailto:brookemariecassidy@gmail.com
tel:419-538-6930
mailto:schimmj@sa.noacsc.org
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MARY ELLEN HALKER  

Administrative Assistant  

DIANE UTRUP   

Coordinator of Grade School Religious Education  

DeVON DUNLAP 

Coordinator of High School Religious Education    

COLLEEN HALKER       

Youth Director    

CAROLE SCHROEDER 

Pre-School Administrator/Lead Teacher 

DANIEL ELLERBROCK 

Music Director/Organist 

JOE SCHROEDER        

Maintenance  

STEVE BARLAGE       

Janitor 

JEFF GERDING       

Cemetery Caretaker-Manager 

 

ERIC KAUFMAN                

Parish Council President 

Dale Warnecke - Vice Pres.        Chris Hoehn - Sec.  

Jane Kaufman    Brian Schroeder    Nick Lehman 

Lisa Meyer    Jan Schroeder  Zach Morman  Amber Ellerbrock 

Parish Council Members 

 

SCOTT WELCH    

Finance Committee Chairperson 

Dennis Gerdeman     Amy Ellerbrock     Sec.: Julie Pothast 

Lynn Meyer     Tim Sarka   Kim Hovest 

Finance Committee Members 

GAYLE DULING  

Altar Rosary Society President 

MIKE RECKER  

Men’s Society President 

ST. JOHN’S RECTORY:  

Phone:                        538-6928 

E-mail:          stjohns@bright.net 

Fax:                                 538-6147 

Web Page         http://StJohnGlandorf.parishesonline.com 

RELIGIOUS ED OFFICE   538-6335 

PRE-SCHOOL ADMINISTRATOR  538-6264 

UNDERCROFT     538-6332 

GLANDORF ELEMENTARY   538-6880 

COLLEEN HALKER         538-7268 

DeVON DUNLAP                                                       538-6897 

MUSTARD SEED     538-7220 

 

REGISTRATION  New  members  should  register as soon as  possible. Moving  out? - please inform  the rectory.   

 

INTERESTED IN SERVING YOUR PARISH?  If you are interested in becoming a Lector, Extraordinary Minister, Usher or in 

any other way please call the rectory 419-538-6928.   

 

PARENT SESSIONS  are  required  by  the  Toledo  Diocese for Infant Baptism, Confirmation, First Eucharist, and First Penance.  

 

PARENTAL  BAPTISM CLASS –Classes are from 9:00 – 10:30 AM, in room 26 in the parish center. 2015 dates are May 17th 

and Sept. 13th  - presented by Deacon Don Inkrott. Pre-register by calling rectory.  

 

ROSARY 5:00pm every third Sunday of the month.  

 

WEDDINGS The Toledo Diocese requests all dates be set at the rectory at least 6 months in advance. Pre-Marriage Class required. 

Parties who recently joined our parish who do not live within our parish boundaries, or who do not belong to a family already 

http://stjohnglandorf.parishesonline.com/


registered in the parish; need to be aware that we cannot schedule a wedding date until six months after the time of registration.  The 

normal six month preparation period would apply from that point. Normally only parishioners and those related to our parishioners 

marry here. Any other person needs prior permission of his/her pastor.  

 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION CLASS is always held on the first Sunday of November here at St. John’s.  

 

DO   YOU     HAVE     YOUR      LAST     WILL    AND  TESTAMENT COMPLETED?  DID YOU REMEMBER YOUR   

PARISH, ST. JOHN’S? 

 

SACRAMENTAL  RECONCILIATION: PENANCE Saturday  4:00.  

 

 

For high school CCD perfect attendance - in order to receive the $50 award for perfect attendance  at the end of your senior year 

you must attend every CCD class on time and the entire class with no excuses except attending a parish sponsored event.   

 

 

PARISH POLICY FOR CYO HIGH SCHOOL & PUTNAM COUNTY GRADE SCHOOL BOY’S & GIRL’S SPORTING 

TEAMS ANNOUNCEMENT: Playing any sports this year? You are expected to attend both the Fall & Winter sessions of High 

School Religious Education Groups or Grade School CCD Classes---plus weekend Saturday or Sunday Mass. This includes all 

players, coaches and their families. Attendance at these groups/classes will be monitored and reviewed.  For each class missed (which 

is not an excused absence) you will be sitting out one game.   To play CYO sports, the following are the only excused absences 

from CCD: sickness, death in family, college visitation day, parish sponsored event, sport tournament games only with O-G 

athletes/fans involved, and work (up to 3 missed CCD classes due to work).  After the third absence due to work, the player is 

not permitted to play in a game until he/she returns to CCD class.  All other reasons are unexcused. Parents, if your child is sick, 

please call his/her teacher/leader before class. If necessary, the Parish Council will review attendance or unexcused absence issues on 

an individual basis. We kindly ask the cooperation of all concerned as we implement this church policy for the good of our parish. 

Any non-Catholic youth living in our parish is eligible to play CYO sports, if they regularly attend our parish High School Religious 

Education Groups or Grade School CCD Classes & plus regularly attend their Sunday service.  This must be documented with their 

pastor’s signature that they attended services each week during pre-season practices and regular season games.                              

(Fr. Tony– pastor & Eric Kaufman – Council Pres.) 


